
 
Maurice Elmer Wann, age 90, passed away on Saturday, August 15, 2015 at Edgewater Woods 

nursing home. He was born on September 11, 1924, in Summitville, the son of Clifford and Lula 

(Perry) Wann.and he resided most of his life in Anderson.  

After graduating with honors from Purdue University he taught for two years at North Salem 

High School. The "Magnificent Mr. Wann" as he was so fondly called, spent 12 years as 

principal at Madison Heights High School. He previously taught algebra and calculus at Madison 

Heights for over 15 years and was the head of the Math department.  Maurice was a well 

respected mentor and friend for many generations of students. Maurice was a Veteran who 

served in the United States Navy on the US Thomason during World War II. He was also a 

staunch supporter of animal welfare, lending support to organizations such as the Humane 

Society, ASPCA and the National Wildlife Federation and a beloved family of cats. Maurice was 

a loving and cherished father and grandfather that was always there for his family. He will be 

greatly missed, but will always be with us in his kind spirit.  

Maurice is survived by his Daughters, Maria (Steven Witcher) Marsh of Anderson and Annette 

(Brad) McDaniel of Fishers, Grandchildren, Nicholas (Andy) Marsh of Anderson, Christina 

Marsh of Anderson, Briana McDaniel and Natalie McDaniel of Fishers, Sister-in-Law Ruth 

Wann of Elwood, Stepdaughter, Becky Vest of Seymour, and Special Friend Judi Kindred of 

Buckeye Lake, OH. Also several nieces and nephews.  

Maurice was preceded in death by his Parents, Brother Richard Wann, Sister  Eileen Freeman, 

infant daughter Lisa Dawn, and Niece Kay Riggs.  

The family would like to express their heartfelt gratitude to the staff at Edgewater Woods for 

their loving care during his short stay at their facility.  

 

Funeral service will be  Wednesday August 19th at 2 pm, at Dunnichay Funeral Home, 

Elwood.  Burial will follow at Forrestville Cemetery with military graveside service conducted 

by the US Navy and the Elwood VFW Honor Guard Unit.  

Visitation will be at 12 pm to 2 pm, Wednesday, at Dunnichay Funeral Home in Elwood.  

In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions maybe made to the ASPCA and the Humane Society . 


